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Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday May 25, 2021 
Zoom Meeting 7:30pm  

 

 
Meeting Moderator: Paul Gouveia 
 

Members in Attendance: Anita Brown, Kathy Hull, , Janet Loya, Roberta Ilardo, Julia MacMillan and 
Maureen Salerno. Lisa Zustovich took the meeting minutes.  

 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
 
Meeting devoted to honoring Bill & Jody Gemmell, The Outstanding Seniors of the Year 
 
 First Selectman Patricia Del Monaco- Proclamation  
Members and guests thanked Bill and Jody for all their hard work on the covid vaccine in town this year. 
Family and friends were present. Patricia Del Monaco read the proclamation.  
 
 
Other COA related business 
 
Anita Brown stated that there was nothing to report at this time regarding a guest speaker. She has 
reached out to Michael Santoro and is waiting to hear back from him. 
 
Maureen Salerno said she spoke with Kris Hall regarding the new Emergency Broadband System to 
keep seniors connected. 
 
Senior Report- Kathy Hull reported that the Senior Center will reopen in June with a limited capacity 
and pre-registration.  They will maintain social distancing and have a “masks preferred” policy stating 
that while they are recommended facemasks they are optional for those who are fully vaccinated.  Those 
not vaccinated need to wear masks, this is on the honor system.  The first program in person will be 
bingo on June 7th.  There will also be zoom options for classes.  Janet Loya commented on how 
impressed she was by the level and emphasis there is on cleanliness.  
 
Motion to approve Minutes 
 
Kathy Hull made a motion to approve the 4-27-21 meeting minutes as written, 2nd by Julia MacMillan, 
all in favor. Approved 
 
Adjourn Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm 


